USFS institutes fire
restrictions for Tahoe basin

Fire restrictions went into effect in the Lake Tahoe Basin on
June 26.

Campfires and charcoal barbecues will be restricted to
designated recreation sites, and other fire-related activities
will be prohibited until the end of fire season.

National Forest System land fire restrictions mean:

No open fires or campfires are allowed outside of designated
recreation sites even with a valid campfire permit. Portable
stoves using gas, jellied petroleum or pressurized liquid fuel
are allowed with a valid campfire permit.

No possessing or using any kind of fireworks or other
pyrotechnic device.

No smoking, except within an enclosed vehicle, building, or
designated recreation site.

No welding, or operating acetylene or any other torch with
an open flame.

No operating or using any internal or external combustion
engine without a spark arresting device properly installed and
maintained in effective working order.

In addition, campfires are prohibited in all semi-developed
sites such as Luther Pass, Blackwood Canyon, and Watson Lake
campgrounds, as well as in all dispersed recreation locations,
such as the Meiss backcountry area on Luther Pass and the
Freel Peak roadless area on the southeast end of the Lake
Tahoe Basin. Forest users should obtain specific information
about restrictions and the area they are visiting before
venturing out.
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For more info, call 530.543.2694.



